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37th Session of the Universal Periodic Review, 18-19 January 2020
Statement by Sri Lanka on Lebanon
18 January 2020   

Mr. President, 

Sri Lanka welcomes the delegation of Lebanon and appreciates the comprehensive presentation made. 
Sri Lanka notes the progress achieved by Lebanon amidst challenges including the humanitarian tragedy of 4 August 2020, such as the setting up of the National Human Rights Commission which also oversees the national mechanism for the prevention of torture. 
We welcome the establishment of the National Anti-Corruption Commission to combat corruption in the public sector and takes positive note of the adoption of the National Strategy for Gender Equality 2017–2030. We also commend the introduction of an updated version of standard employment contract for domestic migrant workers to address issues of inequality
Whilst appreciating the work already undertaken in these areas, Sri Lanka, in a constructive spirit, recommends that Lebanon:

1. Intensifies efforts to expand labour law protection to domestic workers and provide access to effective legal remedies for migrant domestic workers;

2. Enhances measures aimed at promoting the right to health and providing universal access to healthcare; 
3. Continues to introduce law reforms where applicable and implement programs to ensure gender equality.
We wish Lebanon success in its UPR engagement. 

